MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF EAST LONDON RUNNERS HELD ON 3rd MARCH 2016 AT WANSTEAD LEISURE CENTRE 
The meeting opened at 8.00pm with Frank Brownlie in the Chair and the following sixteen (16) members present:

      Frank Brownlie, Don Bennett, Michael Wilson, Jonathan Wooldridge, Maud   

      Hodson, Patrick Brown, Derek Wright, Maya Goodwin, Roger Dixon, Stuart 

      Barton, Grant Conway, Ava Lee, Caroline Moore, Eleanor Wilkinson, Doug 

      Mansell, Edward Barnard       

      1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD                                  
    ON 5TH MARCH 2015    
    Minutes agreed as a true record.

2. ANY MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM.

Maya started up the 5k beginners run on the Wednesday club evening. This was initially to be on the first Wednesday of the month and was extended to every Wednesday throughout the summer months.

Doug suggested we hold a club social bowling evening which would take place on a Sunday. Frank apologised for this not taking place as we did not find anyone to organise the event.   

Jonathan proposed agreement of the matters arising as a true record, seconded by Maud. 

3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

     Dave Knight, Karen Levison, John White, John Atkinson, Paul                   Thompson, Jan Webb, Emma Hobbs.                                   
4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  
EAST LONDON RUNNERS

Annual General Meeting – Thursday 3rd March 2016 - Wanstead Leisure Centre/School – 8pm
Chairman’s Report

Committee

We held 5 Meetings during the year, March, June, Sept, Nov 15 and Jan 2016.

For personal reasons Ciaran Canavan (May 2015), Katherine Jones (June 2015) and Jim Bird (Jan 2016) resigned from the Committee. Russell Price is moving from the area and is standing down at the AGM.
Membership

Another impressive year for membership numbers helped in part by the Beginner runs started by Maya and Julie in May and continuing through the summer until the end of September, then again in January 2016 by Don all with the help of other ELR Members.

Membership numbers as at the end of Feb 2016 are 35% up on 2015 totalling around 250 Full, second claim and active Life Members.

Feb 2011 – 158

Feb 2012 –173

Feb 2013 – 177

Feb 2014 – 184

Feb 2015 – 250 (58% Male 42% Female approx.)

Beginners – Maya and Don
England Athletics - Mike
 Derek Wright was elected a Life Member of the Club in Jan 2016 in recognition of the work he has done and continues to do with the Club’s Website and other IT functions.

Saturday 19th September 2015 - Congratulations to Sarah Burns of East London Runners, representing Great Britain (Ladies 35-39) in completing the Triathlon in the ITU World Triathlon Grand Final in Chicago.
Maya Goodwin and Karen Levison attended the EA Leadership in Running Fitness paid for by ELR. 

Grant Conway also completed a course 
Members Performances 

All well documented on our website, Results Page and Club History. Congratulations to all who ran, trained and raced, all are winners in some way.
Volunteers
Club Kit
Jim Bird continued to look after the Club Kit until his resignation in January 2016. I had in my mind for some time that because of the onerous work in controlling and maintaining the stock of Kit both physically and financially that ELR should look at using an online “shop” for future kit requirements. Following Jim’s resignation I then investigated this possibility and put a plan to the Committee who agreed that a smaller Sub- Committee should take this further with an objective of agreeing a relevant supplier within a reasonably short time frame. I am pleased to report that we now have an extended range of branded clothing at our online Club Shop with PB Teamwear at www.pbteamwear.co.uk/ Where members can shop direct with that Company. NOTE – Thee were no set up costs and we have no contract as a Club with PB Teamwear.  All purchases are between the member and PB. We do have a responsibility to help choose the correct range and give size suggestions etc. We are due a 10% Club rebate for each £1k of member purchases.

Kit – Online Club Shop with PB Teamwear went live on Tuesday 1st March 2016

The Committee also agreed that we discount our existing stock of kit and this we have been doing with healthy sales during January and February 2016.
VMLM 2015

Jaime and Nathalie took over the responsibility of the catering for the Church Hall with the support of Don and Pam (who will be on hols in 2016), Frank also helped in the planning.

We also had a large number of volunteers helping out at the water station and also tom, Jean and Friends at the Special drinks station. Also to Roberto, Jim and Patrick for attending on the Saturday.

 Volunteers  - Prudential 100 Ride weekend  - Thanks to a number of members who volunteered over this weekend including, Frank, Don, Jim, Ali, Peter, Jaime, Jonathan.

ELVIS 2015 
Thanks to our Captains Ava and Grant. To Grant for attending the meetings. To Don for organising the discounted entries where applicable. 
Ava and Grant
Val Park 5k
Jonathan
England Athletics 
Mike
 Cross Country 
Maud/Mike

Chingford League 
Patrick/Mike
Wednesday n
Gazebo

ELR Purchase a branded Gazebo July 2015 – Debut at track on Monday 2nd August 2015.

Researched and sourced by Committee Member Jonathan Wooldridge the "new" Gazebo in the full livery and Club colours was unveiled at the regular Monday night Track session at Ashton Playing Fields on 2nd August 2015.
Awards
The Curtis Shield for Club Person of the Year was again voted for online and deservedly won by Maya Goodwin.

In a break from recent practice the other Club Awards were voted on by a sub committee who also chose the categories. Many thanks to Maya, Maud, Russell and Jonathan for their work in this respect.

Female Runner of the Year - Maud Hodson

Male Runner of the Year - Alex Day

Most Improved Female of the Year - Ellie Wilkinson

Most Improved Male of the Year - Stuart Barton

Female Marathon Runner of the Year - Caroline Meaby

Male Marathon Runner of the Year - Tom Woods
Social
Wednesday 11th March 2015 (After the Club run) - Marathon Training Social at The George, Wanstead
Friday 1st May 2015 - Post Marathon(s) Social - Red Lion, Leytonstone from 7.30pm
Monday 29th June 2015 - Track Session and Social
Wednesday 12th August 2015 - Club Run and Social – North Star, E11
Thursday 13th August 2015 - ELR visit to the Great British Beer Festival
Thursday 1st October 2015 - ELR Elvis Social – The Manor House and Luppolo

ELVIS PRESENTATION and SOCIAL - FRIDAY OCTOBER 9th 2015 – H90J

Wednesday 14th October 2015 - Cross Country Social - The George

Thursday 10th December 2015 - ELR Christmas Awards Presentation Social Night & Buffet at the George, Wanstead.

Wednesday 24th February 2016 - Cross Country Social and Russell's farewell!
Charity Donations

December 2015 - £405 was raised at the Xmas Social and topped up by ELR to £500 and given to ILFORD AC at the Race for Kev in aid of Kevin Newalls rehabilition/care after suffering brain damage in a fall at work (window cleaner)

February 2016
 After hosting the Valentines Park Charity 5k in late September 2015 East London Runners distributed the surplus funds of £700 to three local Charities this month. After research and recommendations by Committee Member Sarah Burns the Committee were able to confirm the receiving Charities were as follows:-

1 - £100 to Sally's Kitchen, Leytonstone. A local CIC run by Volunteers for the wellbeing of the more isolated and vulnerable members of the Local Community and all are welcome. https://www.facebook.com/SallysKitchenE11/

2. £300 to Forest Churches Emergency Night Shelters. A collaboration of 7 local partner churches to meet the need of those sleeping rough in Waltham Forest during the winter months. http://forestnightshelter.org.uk/

3. £300 to ELHAP - Adventure Playground for Disabled Children in Roding Lane North. ELHAP is a magical and unique charity, providing adventure play opportunities to disabled and disadvantaged children, young people and adults since 1976. They don't believe that "one size fits all" - people and families have diverse and changing needs. This is why they offer a wide array of unique adventure play projects. http://www.elhap.org.uk/

Technology
Saturday 16th January 2016 - East London Runners launch Mobile version of their Website!

Many thanks to our Webmaster Derek Wright for his work on the mobile site plus his continuing work on our main website.

Finally - The Club continues to prosper . Again throughout the past year we have attracted and retained many new members and both they and the existing membership have gained from the benefits of being members of ELR as witnessed by the improvements in times (pb’s) and in attendances at races, club runs and social functions. . Many new friendships have been established and advice given on injuries, race conditions etc.

I therefore propose a vote of thanks to all the Committee Members for their work throughout the year and to all members for their contributions in continuing to make East London Runners a successful low cost Running.
Beginners

Maya advised that she started the beginners group in May 2015 with Julie and as a result there have been between 15/20 new members joining the club. All runners have been given encouragement to progress and take part in events such as the ELVIS races during the summer. Going forward we need to keep track of all the people who are attending the beginners group. It would be a good idea to take the e-mail address of new runners before they join the club. The group tends to spread out due to the different abilities and more volunteers will be required to manage the group.

The group was re-started in January by Don and since then eight runners have joined the club. It is felt that at least three people with a back marker are needed to supervise the group.  
England Athletics

Mike reports. The latest version of the UKA Rules for Competition 2016, are to be launched on 1st April and UKA have announced information of the updates that will be included. 
All athletes should ensure that they know their URN/licence numbers and keep hold of their registration card when sent their membership pack.  
Athletes should be encouraged to check that personal details such as name, address and e-mail address are correct and kept up to date on the England Athletics portal.  

An athlete can log in at www.englandathletics.org/myprofile and view/update their profile.           
While road runners will be still be able to compete unattached, athletes who wish to represent their club in road running events will need to be registered. England Athletics will work with competition providers to carry out checks on an athlete’s registration status.
East London Runners continue to register all of their members and we currently have 241 first claim athletes and eight second claim athletes.

ELVIS.    
Report from Ava and Grant.  2015/16 has been another very successful series for the club with the ELR ladies and men’s teams finishing in first position overall. We had record turnouts from the club in some of the races and we dominated the entries compared to the other clubs. In some instances the entries for races reached their limit before the day.

Grant advised that he is standing down as ELVIS men’s team captain. The club is now looking for someone takeover this role.         
SUNDAY CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE/CHAMPIONSHIP RACES
Maud and Mike gave a report on the numbers at the Sunday Cross Country League. Our overall numbers for the five league fixtures increased from 33 in 2014/15 to 64 in 2015/16. The highlight of the series was Thomas Grimes winning the senior men’s first prize. The turnout at the Championship cross country races has been very good. The club entered runners in four of these events compared to six events last year. We were unable to field any runners for the Essex Vets fixture at Colchester. Overall the total numbers for Championship events increased from 73 to 85.  
CHINGFORD LEAGUE
Mike advised that the turnout for the five Chingford League fixtures has been excellent with the number of runners increasing from 60 to 92. A record 33 ELR runners turned out at the first fixture at Hog Hill, although the numbers tailed off for the last fixture at Victoria Park. Patrick advised that arrangements are in place for the Chingford League relays which ELR are hosting at Wanstead Flats on Saturday 5th March. The club has enough volunteers to marshal the two mile course. Sarah Burns and Paula Bedford will be selling cakes in aid of Sports Relief.  
Wednesday Club Run.

Jonathan expressed concerns over safety issues on the Wednesday night run and what duty of care we owe the runners. It was agreed that everyone should wear some form of hi visibility clothing during the winter evenings and not run in the busy roads Sometimes when a runner does not return to Wanstead Leisure Centre, it is not clear whether they are lost or have gone home immediately afterwards. It will be a good idea to enquire during the announcements, to establish if anyone is not returning to the Leisure Centre after the run. We always publish the weekly route for people to learn and all members should look out for other runners, however it is the overall responsibility of each individual for their well-being on a Wednesday run.  
Monday Track Night

Grant advised that the Monday track continues to be very successful. He is looking to start a track session for total beginners who have little experience of running. Grant will also be starting hill sessions on Thursday evenings during the summer at Claybury Park.  
5. TREASURER’S REPORT.

Copies of the club’s accounts and balance sheet were given by Don to those members present at the meeting. Don ran through the figures on both sides of the balance sheet. There was a deficit of £739.41 during the year; however this is explained by the club’s purchase of a Gazebo which cost £804.00.
Grant gave a vote of thanks for Don for all his hard work during the past year.
6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS.

All current members of the committee advised that they are willing to stand in their existing capacity for another year, with the exception of Jim and Russell. 
Jim resigned from the committee in January and Frank expressed thanks for all the hard work he has put in to the club for the last 30+ years.

This has been Russell’s second time on the committee and he is standing down at the AGM. The club wishes him well on his move to Wimbledon and good luck for the future.

Roger will be joining the committee as treasurer whilst Don is on his six month vacation.

Edward proposed that we should re-elect all committee members and Roger; seconded by Doug.  

Grant Conway, Ava Lee and Ellie Wilkinson expressed an interest to join the club’s management committee.  

 Maya proposed election of these members; seconded by Jonathan. 
The make up of the committee is now as follows:
Frank Brownlie - Chairman

Michael Wilson – Secretary

Don Bennett and Roger Dixon - Treasurers
Derek Wright – Webmaster

Sarah Burns – Committee Member

Maya Goodwin – Committee Member

Maud Hodson – Committee Member

Patrick Brown – Committee Member

John White – Committee Member

Jonathan Wooldridge – Committee Member
Grant Conway – Committee Member
Ava Lee – Committee Member

Ellie Wilkinson – Committee Member
7. ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FEE 2015/16 – MOTION FOR DEBATE.

The committee propose to retain the annual membership fee at £20, to include England Athletics annual membership fee which is to increase to £13 for 2016/17.

Mike advised that England Athletics are increasing the annual fees for athlete registration from £12 to £13 with effect from 1st April 2016; following results of feedback given through the 2015 year and 2014 consultation and in recognition of the fact that, as we move towards the end of the four year Sports England funding cycle, future income from other sources is not yet known. 

The motion was voted for by the membership and carried unanimously.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
ELVIS
East London Runners will again be hosting the Valentines Park Charity 5K and we are presently looking for a race sponsor. Eligible 2nd claim members of the eight competing clubs will now be able to score. Martin Clarke from Ilford AC will be ‘policing’ the entries. 
VMLM
Jaime Townes will be managing the buffet at the Church Hall for the East London Runners/London Fire Brigade feed station.
MEDIA/PR

The club is looking for a person to provide race results/reports to the local newspapers. This will be discussed at the next committee meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.36 pm. 
